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at 10:15 am 
 

WORSHIP  

at 11:15 am 
 

Fellowship dinner on 
the 4th Sunday of the 
month following the 

worship service. 
 

ALL ARE WELCOME! 

Pat Tarasovitch to Speak at 2016  
Memorial Day Service 

 

Pat Tarasovitch,  

World War II Re-enactor 

Pat Tarasovitch and his 
family have been involved 
in military re-enacting for 
25 years, beginning in 
1991.  For about 13 years 
they were Civil War re-
enactors, but as Pat stated, 
“Talking to veterans of the 
Civil War was really out of 
the question.  Hours of 
reading gave us all the in-
formation we had about 
what it was like for soldiers 
on the battlefield or in 
camp life.  We decided that 
it would be more satisfying 
to be able to talk to and 
hear actual experiences 
from veterans, and that’s 
when we made the switch 
to being World War II re-
enactors.”  Pat went on to 
say, “My son and I portray 
combat infantrymen of the 
99th Infantry Division 393rd 
Regiment Easy Company, 
and my wife takes the part 
of either a German or 
American civilian, depend-
ing on the event we are 
doing.”   

Though his dad was a Sea-
bee in the Pacific for 2 years 
and he had five uncles who 
also served in the Pacific, 
Pat did not serve in the 
Armed Forces.  When he 
first put on his uniform, he 
had a lot of apprehension 
about how veterans would 
feel about him doing so.  He 
need not have worried – the 
veterans love having some-
one who listens to their sto-
ries and passes them on 
through the re-enactments of 
battles and other wartime 
situations.   
 
Pat’s group, the “Battle Ba-
bies,” do a re-enactment of 
the Battle of the Bulge, the 
Bridge at Remagen, which 
they sponsor every year at 
Tidioute, PA, and a train 
battle and living history pro-
gram at Titusville in July. 
 
Many families had relatives 
in the service but they never 
knew or understood what a 
combat infantryman did, the 
equipment they used, the 
food they ate, the weapons 
they had or where they 
served.  Pat and his fellow re
-enactors do living history 
programs for schools, sen-
iors and the general public to 
help educate people about 
these things. They also have 
a very large collection of 
military equipment to dis-
play.  Pat will bring some of 
these items to show and talk 
about when he presents the 
program at Bethel Church. 
Pat says, “I have the memo-
ries of many of the veterans I 
have met and I try to pass 
along a little bit of each of 

their history to others.  They 
are leaving us faster than 
ever now and their numbers 
are getting smaller with each 
passing day.  In my talks 
with these brave men, they 
all seem to have one thing to 
say that I have heard many 
times in many places – 
‘Don’t forget us.’  Those 
words prompted the title of 
my presentation.” 
 

On Monday, May 30 at 
10:30 a.m. Pat will give his 
talk as part of the Memorial 
Day service.  We look for-
ward to having Pat and his 
wife, Marguerite, join us at 
Bethel for both the service 
and dinner.     
 

Special music by Kristi 
Kunz at the piano and vocal 
selections by Denae Rand 
will be featured during the 
service.  The program will 
be followed by a brief cere-
mony at Union Cemetery 
and then dinner in the church 
fellowship hall. 
 
   The public is cordially 
invited to attend the service 
and the dinner.  There is no 
charge for the dinner, but 
donations are appreciated.  
Bethel Church is located at 
15068 State Highway 89, 
about 5 miles north of Ti-
tusville, across from a large 
pond.  For more information, 
call 827-7109 or 827-0928. 
 
 
 

  

 

 

 

 



kids entering Kindergarten 
to Grade 5 by telling them 
about it.  Parents should be 
encouraged to call the 
church and make a reserva-
tion for their child/children. 
That will help the VBS staff 
in planning. 

We also have a place for 
anyone who wishes to help 
but has not yet signed up.  
Please see or call Pam 
Knapp, 827-7109, or  
Carole Hall, 827-0928.  

Anyone who has shoes you 
no longer wear, don’t throw 
them out!  Bring them to 
church and put them in the 
collection box to be taken to 
Annual Conference.  They 
need to be put together with 
a rubber band and put into a 
plastic bag to insure that the 
two shoes stay together.  
The shoes will then be sold 
to a company that recondi-
tions the shoes  for people 
in other countries.  The best 
part is that the shoes will 
bring income needed by 
church organizations such 
as Erie United Methodist 
Alliance.   

The same is true of clothing 
and household items that are 
no longer needed. They can 
be used to sell at the Rain-
bow Connection and the 
funds used to help support 
the various projects and 
homeless facilities of EU-
MA.  Clothing or other 
cloth items that cannot be 
sold as such can be pack-
aged as rags to be sold.  
Let’s all be good recyclers! 

On the last page you will 
see an ad for our 2016 Va-
cation Bible School, includ-
ing the details of when and 
where.  You can help to 
advertise our offering to 
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News from Around the Church 

 

Items needed  

for  

LoveINC  

backpacks: 
 

  Juice boxes   Cereal 

    Oatmeal     Soup 

  Easy Mac         

 Crackers 

  Fruit Snacks      

Pudding 

Chefboyardees 

Fruit Cups 

Please leave items in 
the box at the front of 

the sanctuary. 

 

From the Pastor’s Pen . . . 

   “Resting in God” 

Some days the “to do” list is 
greater than the time available 
or the energy necessary to 
complete everything. We can 
get overwhelmed by life and 
sometimes feel ready to give 
up before we even begin. 
Sometimes the events of life 
bring on feelings of fear and 
doubt. We wonder how we 
will get through the difficul-
ties to better days. It’s at those 
moments we need to rest in 
God. 
  
Jesus was a great example of 
resting in God. When we are 
afraid or when we are too 
tired to go on, we need to rest 
in God. Didn’t Jesus fall 
asleep on the boat while the 
storm raged around him? All 
he had to do was still the wa-
ters and the disciples’ fear 
was gone. If they had trusted 
in Jesus from the beginning 
they would have known Jesus 
would never have put them at 
risk. If the disciples had trust-

ed in Jesus they could have 
rested and not been con-
cerned.   
 
When Jesus was tired travel-
ing he rested by the well wait-
ing for God to direct his next 
steps. While he rested he met 
the Samaritan woman and 
ministered to her need. If he 
had kept on going he would 
have missed a wonderful op-
portunity to share the love of 
God.   
 
As Lynn and I traveled last 
week the traffic at times was 
both scary and tiring, yet God 
saw us safely to our destina-
tions each time. I thought of 
all the other cars rushing past 
us, wondering if they, like us, 
had many miles to cover and 
kept on going even when it 
would have been good to stop 
and rest. Do we listen for God 
when we are frazzled or keep 
working? Do we seek to wait 
for God’s direction when we 

are tired or do we go, go, go, 
trying to get more accom-
plished?  
 
God’s design is for us to rely 
on him, go to him when we 
are afraid or tired. Jesus was 
the example of waiting for 
God, and only then will he 
give us the strength to com-
plete the task for which he has 
called us. It’s when we do 
things our way that we burn-
out and get discouraged. Only 
then will he lift us up on ea-
gle’s wings and free us from 
doubt and fear.  
 Blessings, 
 

 Pastor Janet 

 



News from the United Methodist Women 

Now that spring has come 
and the “snow birds” are 
back from their winter re-
prieve, the UMW is meeting 
regularly again on the sec-
ond Monday of each month.  
Meetings are held in the 
fellowship hall starting at 
7:00 pm.  All women of the 
church are invited to attend.  
Friends are welcome, too! 
   

The ladies are back at their 
quilting ministry each Tues-
day morning.  If anyone has 
an interest in learning some-
thing about quilting, the 
ladies would be glad to 
share their knowledge and 
have the extra help. 

The Memorial Day luncheon 

on May 28th will be the 
UMW’s next big project 
and fundraiser for the 
many and various chari-
ties the ladies support 
throughout the year. 

  Some of the organiza-
tions which receive funds 
from them include The 
Refuge, Associated Chari-
ties and  missionaries.  
Their quilts, which go to 
the Refuge or nursing 
homes in the area, are 
also an important part of 
their ministry. 

 Mother's Day 
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Mother’s Day—May 8th 

  

The origin of Mother's Day goes back to the era of ancient Greek and Romans. But the 

roots of Mother's Day history can also be traced in the UK where a Mothering Sunday 

was celebrated much before the festival saw the light of the day in US. However, the cele-

bration of the festival as it is seen today is a recent phenomenon and not even a hundred 

years old. Thanks to the hard work of the pioneering women of their times, Julia Ward 

Howe and Anna Jarvis that the day came into existence. Today the festival of Mother’s 

Day is celebrated across 46 countries (though on different dates) and is a hugely popular 

affair. Millions of people across the globe take the day as an opportunity to honor their 

mothers, thank them for their efforts in giving them life, raising them and being their con-

stant support and well wisher.  

A Short Mother’s Day History 

Just in time  for graduation 
and wedding seasons, you 
can learn how to decorate a 
unique cake for that  special 
occasion! 

On Saturday, May 21 at 
10:00 a.m., a class in Cake 
Decorating 101 will take 
place at Bethel Church. 

Put the date on your calendar 
so you’ll be sure not to miss 
the class!  More particulars 
will follow soon.   Details 
will  be posted on our Face-
book site. 

Cake Decorating Class 

 

Just for Fun! 
A kindergarten teacher gave 
her class a "show and tell" 
assignment of bringing some-
thing to represent their reli-
gion.  
    
 

The first child got in front of 
the class and said, "My name 
is Benjamin and I am Jewish 
and this is the Star of David." 
The second child got in front 

of the class and said, "My 
name is Mary. I'm am Catho-
lic and this is the Crucifix."  
        

 
The third child got in front of 
the class and said, " My name 
is Tommy and I am Methodist 
and this is a casserole." 
A teacher asked the children 
in her Sunday School class, 

"If I sold my house and my 
car, had a big garage sale and 
gave all my money to the 
church, would I get into heav-
en?"  

 

 "NO!" the children all an-
swered.  
"If I cleaned the church every 
day, mowed the yard, and 
kept everything neat and tidy, 

would I get into heaven?"  
 Again, the answer was "NO!"  
           

 "Well," she continued, "then 
how can I get to heaven?"  
           

A five-year-old boy shouted 
out, "You gotta be dead!" 



Bethel United Methodist 
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Bethel United  

Methodist Church 

15068 State Hwy. 89 

Titusville, PA 16354 

Janet Sill, 

Pastor 
Phone:  

814-827-1082 

Email:  

bethelumchurch@verizon.net 

Sunday Worship 

11:00 am 

ALL ARE WELCOME! 

2016 Vacation Bible School 
Sunday, June 26—Thursday, June 30 

6:00—8:30 p.m. 

Kindergarten—Grade 5 
 

Make your child’s reservation now by calling 827-1082 ! 
(If the secretary does not answer, please leave a message) 


